
           Hyrum City 
                           J a n u a r y  2 0 1 5 - N e w s l e t t e r 

 

Mayors Message – Happy New Year! 2014 was a great year and 

we are looking forward to a great 2015.  Our new city office will be 

built which will help us better serve the citizens of Hyrum.  

Development will continue on the Child and Family Support Center as 

well as our new senior housing development across from the Senior 

Center.  Also, JBS Swift Company will begin construction of their new 

box cooler.  Our parks staff will finish construction on the restrooms at 

Blacksmith Fork Park during the winter months, and many new homes 

will be built, to name a few. 

 

There are some things as citizens that you can help with.  We 

occasionally have vandalism and damage done at our parks.  It is 

helpful if you will report anything suspicious that you may notice.   

Please remember that ONLY cardboard recycling materials are 

allowed in the recycling bins at East Park.  Inappropriate use could 

result in them being removed. 

 

My priority continues to be on customer service and making sure your 

tax money is being used wisely.  Hyrum is a great place to live, which 

is mostly because of the people who live here.  Thank you! 

 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Parking is not allowed on city 

streets or within ten feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-

of-way between the hours on 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless 

such vehicle is in a driveway approach or otherwise parked behind 

the curb where curb exists.  This law allows for snow removal and is in 

effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no 

snow. 

 

Hyrum City Ski Night – Hyrum residents are invited to Beaver 

Mountain on Tuesday, January 6th for night skiing from 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 

p.m. with rental equipment and lift passes available beginning at 4:30 

p.m.  Ski & board rentals will be available for $12, performance skis $18 

and lift tickets for $12. Pre-register for beginner group lessons offered 

for those who have never skied (5 years +) or snowboarded (7 years 

+) for $12. Lessons begin at 5:30 p.m. and at 7:00 p.m. Please call the 

Hyrum City Office to let us know how many from your family plan on 

attending the ski night as well as those interested in lessons.  This will 

assist Beaver Mountain to staff enough people to help you have an 

enjoyable evening. 

City Offices 

83 West Main 

245-6033 

Hours: 

Monday - Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

After Hours Emergencies: 

Electric 881-0563 

Water 994-0582 

www.hyrumcity.com 

Court 

83 West Main 

245-0114 

Hours: 

Monday 

12 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Tuesday 12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Arraignments 4 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Wednesday – Friday 

1 p.m. – 5 p.m. 

Library 

50 West Main 

245-6411 

Hours: 

Monday 10 a.m. – 7 p.m. 

Tuesday – Friday 12 p.m. – 7 p.m. 

Saturday 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Museum 

50 West Main 

245-0208 

Hours: 

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

12 p.m. – 6 p.m. 

Saturday 

10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Senior Center 

695 East Main 

245-3570 

Hours: 

Monday – Friday 9 a.m. – 2 p.m. 

Animal Control 

245-9060 

City Shop 

90 North 100 West 

245-6481 

Emergency 

911 

Non-Emergency Dispatch 

753-7555 

Fire Station 

245-7634 

City of Logan - Environmental 

716-9755 (garbage) 

Post Office 

245-6071 

Sewer Plant 

245-3123 

Hyrum State Park 

245-6866 

 



Business Licenses – All current business licenses need to be 

renewed.  If renewal is not made by January 30th a late fee will be 

assessed.  If you are starting a new business, please come into the 

Hyrum City Office and pick up an application.  There is a $10 

application fee plus the following: home occupation business $20; 

and commercial business $75.  Doing business without a business 

license is considered a Class B Misdemeanor.  If you have any 

questions, please contact the Hyrum City Office. 

 

Dog Licenses –      Any dog(s) six (6) months or older is required 

to be licensed with Hyrum City.  Dogs are required to be licensed even 

if they stay inside your home or never leave your yard.  The license 

fees are as follows: 

Neutered/Spayed dogs - $8 Male dogs - $12 Female dogs - $15 

A veterinarian certificate is required to verify rabies vaccination and 

the dog being neutered or spayed.  All dogs must be licensed by 

Friday, February 27th.  After February 27th a $10 late fee will be assessed 

in addition to the regular license fee.  Owners will be issued a citation 

for failure to have his/her dog properly licensed.  Also, please 

remember that City Ordinance permits a maximum of two dogs per 

household. 

 

Hyrum History Book – Stop by the City Office to purchase your 

copy of the new Hyrum History Book available for $38 each (after 

12/19).  We are super excited to finally have a record of the history of 

Hyrum from the 1970’s to today.  Special thanks to those who served 

on the committee or provided information to make this book possible. 

 

Library News – The library will close at 5:00 p.m. on December 31st 

and closed the entire day on January 1st and 19th. 

 

January’s story time for all 3-5 year olds will be held January 27th, 28th, 

29th, and 30th.   This month’s theme is “Teddy Bears Snuggle Tight.”  

Children may bring their favorite teddy bear or bedtime friend. 

 

We will be starting up our classes for those who have received new 

iPads, Kindles, Nooks, or Androids for Christmas gifts.  The classes will 

be held each Monday at 11:00 a.m.  January 5th “How to Apple” 

January 12th “How to Kindle” January 26th “How to Android.” 

 

Movie Monday will be January 5th at 4:00 p.m.   The new movie, 

“Sherman and Mr. Peabody” will be shown.  Teen movie night will be 

January 16th at 2:00 p.m. with the new release, “Guardians of the 

Galaxy.” Popcorn will also be available to those attending both 

movies. 

 

January 

2015 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

January 6 

Ski Night 

Beaver Mountain 

5:00 – 9:00 p.m. 

 

January 8 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

January 15 

Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

January 19 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day 

City Offices Closed 

 

January 30 

Business Licenses Due 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City 

Council Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

 

Councilmembers 

Scot Allgood             245-5887 

sallgood@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Martin Felix             245-3765 

mfelix@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695 

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Aaron Woolstenhulme    245-3651 

awoolstenhulme@hyrumcity.com 

 

 

mailto:smiller@hyrumcity.com
mailto:sallgood@hyrumcity.com
mailto:jclawson@hyrumcity.com
mailto:mfelix@hyrumcity.com
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The Hyrum Library Chess Club will be held at 4:00 p.m. on January 12th in the Library Café.  All 

interested in chess, no matter the level or skill are invited to attend. 

 

We wish to thank Marci Bingham and Teryl Bodily for their many years of serving on the Hyrum 

Library Board.  Their many hours of service to help our library be the best it can be is truly 

appreciated.  They will be missed.  Our newest board members are Kathryn Fielding and Shiloh 

Winn.  We welcome them to the board and look forward to the many new ideas they can 

share with us.  Laura Coleman of Nibley is our new board chairperson and Lindsey Heaton is 

the new secretary.  Thanks to all of our library board for all that they do. 

 

Mark your calendars for February 13th & 14th for our Annual Bake and Book Sale.  We have 

wonderful donated books, movies, and audio that will be for sale, along with wonderful baked 

goods.  Come purchase a special treat for that special someone and pick up a book or two 

for yourself. 

 

Thanks to Austin Clarke for spearheading a book drive for his Eagle Project.  We appreciate all 

who helped him accomplish his goal of earning this rank in scouting. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

excluding Thursdays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch.  All seniors are 

welcome.   

 

If you have any Christmas items or baskets you don’t need please feel free to donate them to 

the center.  We will even pick them up.  Thanks! 

 

Mondays – pool & quilting. 

Tuesdays – Yoga, 10:00 a.m. Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Yoga, 10:00 a.m.  

Programs, 12:30 p.m. 

7 TBA 

14 Ferrell and the tale of Old Ephraim 

21 Annual Snowflake Party 

28 Visit from Aunt LaVicka 

Thursdays – Watch for signup sheets for road trips and the Lunch Bunch. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

 

January  

 13 Tip Class, 11:00 a.m. 

 

We would like to thank everyone who supported our craft fair and who helped in any way.  

Also, a huge thanks to Cindy Lauritzen for cooking so many great meals here at the Senior 

Center.  She will be missed.  A special welcome to Jenny Henroid our new cook. We are 

excited to have her – please come in and meet her.  

 

Museum News – There are many new and interesting things scheduled at the museum 

this year, so be sure to stop by! First, our Community Exhibit will commemorate the 100th 

Anniversary of South Cache from January through March. Drop by to see old year books, 



photos, and other artifacts. Or, if you have something you’d like to display temporarily, bring 

it in to be part of the exhibit. We will also host a presentation on a century of education at 

South Cache in February, so watch for more details to come... 

Did you know that winter is trapping season? Bring your preschooler “Back in Time” at the 

museum to learn about fur trappers, caches, and more during our monthly children’s activity.  

Join us January 27th, 28th, or 29th from 2:00 - 2:30 p.m. each day to hear a special presentation, 

complete a project, and have a treat. Sign-up is preferred, museum@hyrumcity.com or 245-

0208.  

Finally, winter is a great time to bring your group for a visit at the museum.  Whether you have 

scouts that need to make rope, achievement day girls who need to visit a museum, family 

coming to town, or kids with cabin fever, the museum is YOUR answer. Be sure to like us on 

Facebook or visit our website for a full lineup of all our upcoming events and exhibits. Please 

note that the museum will be closed December 31st and January 1st. 

Child & Family Support Center – The Child & Family Support Center has lots of events 

happening in January.  Please call 752-8880 to register for classes or if you have any questions.  

These service are provided to benefit families in our community.  Thank your for your support. 

Parenting Class: For parents, stepparents, daycare providers, etc. Wednesdays, January 7th – 

February 11th 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. Topics include: healthy families, self-esteem, 

communication and discipline.  Cost is $25 for an individual or $30 a couple. 

Stepfamily Education Class: Tuesdays, January 6th - February 10th 4:00 – 5:00 p.m.  Topics 

include: issues unique to stepfamily relationships, concurrent classes for adults and youth. Cost 

is free and dinner is provided. 

Kid’s Classes – I Am Awesome (5-6 year olds): Tuesdays, January 6th – February 10th 4:00 – 5:00 

p.m. Topics include: Empathy, problem solving, making friends, and more. Cost is $25. 

Angry (and other emotions) Birds (7-9 year olds): Wednesdays, January 7th – February 11th 4:00 

– 5:00 p.m. Topics include: Empathy, problem solving, making friends, and more.  Cost is $25 

T.N.T. (Tweens Naturally Terrific) (10-12 year olds): Thursdays, January 8th – February 12th 4:00 – 

5:00 p.m. Topics include: Empathy, peer pressure, and more.  Cost is $25. 

Why Try? (13-17 year olds): Mondays, January 5th – February 9th 4:00 – 5:00 p.m. Topics include: 

Decisions, self-discipline, and more. Cost is $25. 

Princess Party: Saturday, January 17th 10:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. Castle 

Manor 170 West 3900 North, Hyde Park. Registration is now open, pre-register online by January 

10th www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org for $20 between January 11th – 17th for $30 or at 

the door for $40. 

Superhero Party: Saturday, February 21st 10:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon Castle Manor 170 West 3900 

North, Hyde Park.  Registration is now open online at www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org 

for $20 or $30 at the door. 

http://www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org/
http://www.childandfamilysupportcenter.org/

